
TOWN OF FERDINAND 

REGULAR MEET1NG 

May 17, 2022 

The Ferdinand Town Council met for a Regular Meeting at 6:30 PM on Tuesday, May 17, 

2022, in the Ferdinand Town Hall. Present were Council President, Ken Sicard; Vice-President, 

Debbie Johnson; Council Member, Ron Weyer; Town Attorney, Sharon Bohnenkemper; Clerk-

Treasurer, Tamara Miller; and Deputy Clerk, Kayla Hoffnian. 

Ron moved to approve the Minutes of the April 19, 2022 Council Meeting. Debbie seconded. 

Motion carried 3-0. 

Police Chief Lloyd Froman is retiring and his last day will be June 10, 2022. Froman thanked 

the Council and everyone who has helped him during his time at the Town of Ferdinand. The Council 

thanked Lloyd for his time, effort and dedication to the Town. 

Hoppenjans, Fire Chief, reported that fire truck 406 is undergoing repairs at Ruxer for a buzzer 

sounding off Repairs may fall under warranty. 

Debbie moved to approve Todd Fischer's request to send Dean Gogel to the Operators 

Conference in Huntingburg on May 19, 2022 at a cost of $95. Ron seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Lueken, Property and Street Superintendent, reported that stonn water drains are being 

clogged due to grass clipping blown into the streets. Residents were reminded to take care when 

mowing to avoid casting grass clippings onto the road and keep debris away from curbside storm 

drains. Residents will be given notice if grass continues to be cast into the streets. 

Mike Steffe, Park Board Vice-President, thanked the Mobel foundation for their generous 

donation to help with the purchase of a new scoreboard for the 5th  street park. 

Debbie moved to extend the Town of Ferdinand Guidelines for Business Operations and the 

Meeting Procedures updated March 2, 2022 and to continue the updated Guidelines until the June 21, 

2022 Council Meeting. Ron seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Sicard is currently gathering information for the agenda item - Consider areas to restrict 

parking / 4 way-stop. Debbie suggested the topics be separated to be able to move forward with the 

4 way-stop issue. The Ferdinand Police Department will evaluate the areas and suggest a solution at 

the next meeting. A time period on parking was discussed. 

Sicard stated the Police Chief interviews have started. Two interviews have been completed 



and two interviews have been scheduled. 

Ron moved to adopt Resolution 2022-06, Awarding retiring police chief, Lloyd Froman, his 

service weapon. Debbie seconded. Motion carried 3-0. Chief Froman expressed his sincere 

appreciation and the Council thanked Chief Froman for his 42 years of service to the Town. 

Multiple interviews have been completed for the Water/Wastewater Superintendent position. 

There is a potential candidate for the Water/Wastewater Laborer position. 

Economic Development Commission has a vacancy. Currently, Sicard does not have a person 

to recommend for the position. 

The Disaster Plan Ordinance was tabled until the next meeting. 

Miller explained that utility disconnections have resumed. Receivables have decreased 

significantly. Several delinquent customers have applied for the available aid through Tri-Cap and 

the Township Trustee. Bohnenkemper has sent letters to people who are no longer customers and 

have not paid the balance remaining after their security deposit was applied. 

Sicard is working with Kathy Tretter to speak with Council on the proposition to designate 

part of the Town of Ferdinand as a historic district. This would enable those renovating old 

buildings/homes to be eligible for grants through the State of Indiana. 

Lueken gave an update on the Community Crossing Matching Grant projects and application. 

CCMG 2021-02 Update — Calcar is on schedule to complete the project by the contract deadline. 

CCMG 2022-01 Update — Lueken requested the bid opening be set for 7:00 PM at the June 21, 2022 

Council meeting. A signed contract must be in hand by August 19, 2022. Debbie moved to approve 

the request. Ron seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

CCMG 2022-02 Update - Lueken will meet with Brett Schipp with Universal Design who will put 

together the cost estimate for the application which includes three projects that require more than the 

standard resurfacing: 22nd  Street and Vienna Drive require culvert replacement work and East 13th  

Street, which is currently a concrete surface. The CCMG 2022-02 application process opens July 1, 

2022 and closes July 29, 2022. 

Ron moved to approve the demolition permit for 330 Maryland Street house and garage, 

contingent upon accepting a quote for the demolition slated for 7:30 PM tonight. Debbie seconded. 

Motion carried 3-0. 

Debbie moved to approve Ordinance 2022-11, An Ordinance Re-Establishing the Cumulative 

Capital Development Fund Under Indiana Code 36-9-15.5. Ron seconded. Motion carried 3-0. This 



will re-establish the Cumulative Capital Development Fund to $.05 on each $100 of assessed 

valuation in order to meet future revenue needs. Miller will submit all necessary documents to the 

Depaitinent of Local Government Finance after required publication in the newspaper. 

Miller submitted the Annual ARPA Project and Expenditure Report due April 30, 2022 

covering the period between March 3, 2021 and March 31, 2022. The ARPA project, the Old Town 

Lake restroom and storage facility project, will begin in May along with water line replacement 

projects later this year. 

The Town Council set the time of 7:30 PM on June 21, 2022 for the Town Council to consider 

the Plan Commission's recommendation of changing the text of the zoning ordinance. 

Ron moved to approve Ordinance 2022-14, an Ordinance correcting and amending Ordinance 

2021-13 and Chapter 2.06 of the Ferdinand Municipal Code to include a map which should have been 

attached to Ordinance 2021-13 when adopted, at the meeting it was introduced. Debbie seconded. 

Motion carried 3-0. 

Debbie moved to adopt Ordinance 2022-15 to provide a program for protecting the public 

water system from contamination due to backflow of contaminants through the water service 

connection into the public water system, at the meeting it was introduced. Ron seconded. Motion 

carried 3-0. 

The Town Council will hold a public hearing on June 21, 2022 at 7:45 PM to discuss a tax 

abatement applicant which has not yet begun construction. 

Debbie moved to allow Sicard to sign the contract with Calcar to allow Calcar to fix the 

defects in Ridgeway Court outside the warranty period, free of charge, after June 10, 2022. Ron 

seconded. Motion carried 3-0. The existing letter of credit will end and the contract will allow the 

defect to be corrected outside the warranty period. 

Miller requested permission for Kayla Hoffinan to attend the ILMCT Conference in Michigan 

City, IN June 12-16, 2022 at a cost of $450, hotel, travel and meals. Ron moved to approve the 

request. Debbie seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Miller explained that HB 1002 repealed the Utility Receipts Tax (URT) of 1.4% on water and 

electric revenue effective July 1, 2022. The Ferdinand water and electric rates will be reduced to 

reflect the elimination of the URT and the utility customers will be notified as required by law. Miller 

stated this slight reduction in rates will be for a relatively short time period as water and electric rates 

are being reviewed this fall and many other costs that make up the rates have increased. 



At 7:30 PM Debbie moved to close bids for the demolition of the 330 Maryland house. Ron 

seconded. Motion carried 3-0. The following bids were reviewed and read aloud: 

Kempf Excavating, Inc. 	$14,550 
Precision Contracting 	$8,950 
Moonlight Excavating, LLC 	$9,064 
Mehling Construction, LLC 	$14,800 

Ron moved to allow Lueken to award the project to the lowest responsible bid. Debbie seconded. 

Motion carried 3-0. 

Miller stated that the 2021 Water Loss Audit and Validation by the Alliance of Indiana Rural 

Water is scheduled for June 27, 2022. There is no fee charged by the Alliance for the Audit or 

Validation. 

Sicard motioned to pay regular claims. Ron seconded. Motioned carried 3-0. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
Town Council Meeting 	 Tuesday 	 June 21, 2022 at 6:30 PM 
Town Council Budget Meeting 	Monday 	 August 1, 2022 at 6:00 AM 
Town Council Budget Hearing 	Tuesday 	 August 16, 2022 at 7:00 PM 
Town Council Budget Adoption 	Tuesday 	 September 20, 2022 at 7:00 PM 
BZA 	 Wednesday 	May 25, 2022 at 6:30 PM Canceled 
Plan Commission 	 Wednesday 	May 25, 2022 at 7:00 PM 
Park Board 	 Wednesday 	June 8, 2022 at 4:30 PM 
Economic Development Comm. 	Monday 	 July 25, 2022 at 6:00 PM 

As there was no further business to discuss, Debbie moved to adjourn. Ron seconded. Meeting 

adjourned at 7:45 PM. 
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